# Lempster Planning Board Minutes of Meeting held on Monday, April 9, 2018 at the Town Office

Members present; Bill Rodescin, Kirt Wirkkala, David Richards and ex officio, Everett Thurber.

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm by Vice Chairman Bill Rodeschin.

# Election of Officers.

Motion made by David Richards, seconded by Kirt Wirkkala, to continue with the same slate of officers as presently serving, i.e.: Chairman – Mark Adams, Vice Chairman – Bill Rodeschin, Secretary – Kirt Wirkkala. Motion passed unanimously.

## Review of draft Minutes of 3/12/18.

The draft minutes were approved with one clarification.

## Correspondence.

None.

## Old Business.

None.

#### New Business.

None

#### Miscellaneous.

Ex officio, Everett Thurber, provided the Board with a map delineating the property now owned by the Town of Lempster on Benway Hill Road (previously owned by Kenneth Arnold). Said property was acquired by a Tax Collector's Deed and the Town wishes to merge the two lots. The Merger of Lots paperwork will be completed and presented at the next Planning Board meeting.

Next regular Planning Board meeting – May 14, 2018 at 7:00 pm at the Town Office.

Motion made by Kirt Wirkkala and seconded by Everett Thurber to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Murgatroy, Recording Secretary